
Editorial

Jack D. Gaskill, Editor

One Down -More to Go

With this issue, I have completed my first year as Editor of
Optical Engineering. It seems like only yesterday that I was
writing my first editorial (for the July /August 1985 issue), and it is
hard to believe that an entire year has since gone by. If you read
that editorial, you may recall that I wrote about an event that
had occurred on May 31, 1985, and had a real impact on me -I
had been hit by a truck while riding my bicycle. Well, by the
time you read this editorial, another event will have had an
impact on me exactly one year later, on May 31, 1986 -my
marriage to Sandra Barnes. It seems that May 31st has become
my day, and I can only wonder what will happen to me on May
31, 1987.

Looking back on this first year, I am reasonably pleased with
the way things have gone. I believe the changes that have been
made in the journal (publication frequency, format, etc.) have
been good ones, and the feedback I have received from a
number of readers supports this belief. I also believe that the
change in editorial policy regarding the republication of pre-
viously published SPIE Proceedings papers (see my editorial in
the January 1986 issue) will ultimately strengthen the journal.
Again, the feedback I have received tends to favor this change
in policy.

I have had excellent support from the staff at SPIE headquar-
ters in Bellingham, Washington. In particular, I would like to
acknowledge the efforts of the Managing Editor, Eric Pepper,
and his editorial staff; it has been a real treat to work with this
highly professional group of people who have carried out their
duties in a magnificent way, often under very trying circumstan-
ces. I also wish to acknowledge the efforts of my Associate
Editor, Martha Stockton. Martha and I originally had an agree-
ment that she would do all of the work and I would get all of the
credit, but I am starting to feel guilty about that arrangement.
Consequently, in the future she will continue to do all of the
work but I will take only part of the credit. She has developed a
technique for nagging me that is reasonably effective but not
totally obnoxious, and she does her best to keep me on the ball.
Seriously, Martha has done a superb job of corresponding with
referees and authors, editing, and spotting potential problems
before they occur.

In retrospect, if there is one disappointment I have, it is that
my original goal regarding rapid review of papers was perhaps
too ambitious, but in the future I intend to renew my efforts to
speed up the review process without compromising the quality
of the journal. Overall, however, due to the efforts of many
people, I believe that much has been accomplished during the
past year, my first as journal Editor.
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